[image: image4.png]


  BayWinds[image: image2.wmf]
Volume 37, Issue 3         Selby Community Association, Inc.         Summer  2006

P.O. Box 599

Mayo, MD  21106

www.selbyonthebay.org
SCA Board of Director’s Meetings are held the first Tuesday of every month · 7:30 p.m. 

Location: Selby Clubhouse Porch – All residents are welcome and encouraged to attend.

Selby Community Association Annual Membership, Election, and Installation Meetings to be Held

This announcement is official notice for two upcoming Membership meetings: 

The Annual Meeting of the Selby Community Association will be held Sunday, August 20, 2006, at 3:00 p.m. on the Selby Clubhouse porch.  Officers and Committee Chairpersons will be elected for the upcoming year, which runs from October 1, 2006, to September 30, 2007.  All property owners are eligible to run for office, and a number of positions are available for the upcoming term.  Officers and Committee Chairpersons present monthly reports and recommendations for the advancement of the Association and the community at large.  Nominations will be accepted from the floor.  All property owners are members, and this meeting allows you to vote on what is important to you here in Selby.

The Installation Meeting for new officers will be held Sunday, October 1, 2006, at 3:00 p.m. on the Selby Clubhouse porch.  Newly elected Officers and Committee Chairpersons take office immediately upon swearing in.  Please plan to attend these very important membership meetings.  For more information, contact Susan Lanier at 410-798-5050.

Bring Out Your Junk!  Bring Out Your Junk!

Mark your calendars and get working on that garage or attic!  Anne Arundel County is providing dumpsters for us this year on Saturday, August 5, and Sunday, August 6, 2006, at the Clubhouse parking lot.  The dumpsters will be dropped off by noon on August 5. The dumpsters are for use by Selby property owners only.  Items that are not permitted for disposal in the dumpsters are: junk automobiles, trailers, gas and propane tanks, tree trunks, oil drums and tanks, liquids, hazardous waste, boats, tires, logs, paint, refrigerators and air conditioners.  Please load your items into the dumpsters so that the dumpsters’ doors can be closed. 

Is the Grass Really Greener in Selby?

Lawnmowers hum daily in Selby on the Bay now, and these helpful tips can help keep weeds out and grass green.  First, mow high and mulch mow if possible, ideally to a 3 to 4 inch minimum height.  The county maximum sod height for developed lots is 12 inches, so if you are out of town for a long period, hire someone to mow it for you.  Second, use an all-natural fertilizer, such as Melorgamite, to keep sod well fed.  Quick feed chemicals are great for a fast green look, but sod may become stressed and susceptible to disease, crab grass, and weeds.  Choose a quick feed chemical with weed control or apply weed chemical separately.  Third, wait until fall to reseed your lawn.  Easter weekend was the last weekend that seed may actually take and stay, so hold off until October to perform any major lawn overhauls.  Even if seed does germinate properly with lots and lots of water for help, weeds can overtake new lawns quickly since the roots have not had a chance to grow deep.  Finally, in hot weather, water your lawn in the early morning to reduce evaporation and scorching of the blades.  A five-minute soak if watered by hand or one hour with a standard circular sprinkler each morning will keep the lawn happy.  If you have an older well or a well with an over-tapped or low aquifer, consult a well specialist before watering lawns for extended durations to avoid the costly mistake of a dried well.

Empty Lot One Day, House the Next

Individual lot development is on the rise.  With many Selby residents holding deeds to lots considered “antiquated,” many homeowners are asking, “How can the County allow all of these homes to go up?” and “Can’t we say enough is enough?”  The county code does, in fact, permit lots to be developed in the interest of upholding private property rights of our citizens.  Our County Council member, Ed Reilly, explains that the Mayo Peninsula is one of several peninsulas facing the burden of poor planning practices instituted 50+ years ago, and unfortunately, there is no easy answer.  He and other members of the County Council are researching the balance of constitutional rights of property owners and the local controlling agents, such as county, state and private community associations.  There have been recent rulings concerning this issue by the US Supreme Court, but they have not provided an opportunity for us to solve this complicated issue.  

Even so, builders can control grading of these lots and the County can enforce stipulations to which builders must adhere when developing.  If you are considering selling a buildable lot for development or getting ready to develop one yourself, please take the time and money to notify your neighbors of your intent and use best management practices when designing your grading and storm water management. The Soil Conservation Office, Engineering and Zoning Field Officers have excellent suggestions and can provide environmentally friendly alternatives to keep your downstream neighbors and the South River safe, happy and undamaged.  The County minimum requirements are not the solution; going beyond the minimum will make Selby on the Bay a model of Best Management Practices in the County, and keep our river swim-able, fishable and safe. 

If you have a concern about a building permit or lot development on your street, contact SCA Zoning Officer Michelle Corkadel at 410-798-4608, and she will help you navigate the often confusing county offices and code.

Editor’s Corner

Ahhh…summertime, and the living is easy—no schedules, no rules, right?  Not exactly—if you want to enjoy the Beach and Parks areas, there ARE rules for all of us to follow so that everyone in the community can peacefully coexist.  Our dedicated Security Patrol would like to remind everyone of the Rules of the Beach and Parks areas.  The following regulations will also be distributed with every new red sticker.

1. All vehicles parked at the Beach must have a “Selby on the Bay” parking sticker affixed to the windshield in plain view.  Any vehicle parked on community property without a sticker is subject to towing, without notice, at the owner’s expense.

2. Guests must be accompanied by a property owner while in the Beach and Park area.  Property owners are responsible for guests at all times.  Guest vehicles are permitted only during a pre-approved event or party (see “C” below). 

3. No glass containers are allowed on the Beach at any time.

4. No dogs are allowed on the beach or playground area at any time.  Dogs are permitted in the grass and field area to the far right or left of the beach.  Leash laws and “pooper scooper” laws are always in effect.

5. The entire Beach and Park area closes at dark or 9:00pm, whichever comes first.

6. No motorized vehicles (non-tagged) are allowed in the Beach and Park areas at anytime.  Golf carts may be parked in the paved horseshoe area only to accommodate senior citizens and disabled residents.

Additional information:

A.  Parking stickers may be obtained on Thursday evenings from 7:00pm to 9:00pm at the Clubhouse parking lot.  Proof of residence includes, but is not limited to, a valid driver’s license, registration showing a valid Selby Bay address, picture ID, or any other valid document showing ownership or residency of the Selby Bay community.  Only vehicles registered to a valid Selby address may obtain parking stickers.  Throughout the summer, stickers may also be available during the day on Saturday or Sunday whenever a Selby security patrol member is present at the gate.

B. Boat ramp keys share the same availability as parking stickers, but are good for only one year.  The cost of each key is $25.00. 

C. If a resident would like to have an event or party at the Beach, it must be pre-approved by the Security Patrol to control parking problems.  All requests must be submitted at least two weeks prior to the requested date and time. 

D. The Community Associations' regulations are in place to keep the Beach and Park safe and enjoyable for the residents and family members living in our community; the Association members thank you for your cooperation. 

Dennis Gheen   




Greg Childers

301-261-7021 (Mon-Fri), or CPTree@comcast.net
443-336-2218 (Mon-Fri), or GregCh20@comcast.net
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Neighborhood News
Eagle Scout Soars with Beach Project

Selby resident, Andrew Bruckner, a Boy Scout with Troop 91, organized a work party at Selby Beach as part of his requirements to achieve the rank of Eagle Scout.  He and his work party painted the playground equipment and the picnic benches, fixed up the horseshoe pits, cleaned the backstops and made signs. The area looks great! Thank you, Andrew and Troop 91!
Get BayWinds Online

If you would prefer to receive your newsletter by email, contact Marci Dawson at moser@comcast.net. 
Selby Information via E-mail

For the most up to date information about important issues concerning our community, join the Selby Broadcast List.  You will receive periodic e-mails by blind carbon copy.  To join, send your e-mail address to Hyla876@aol.com.

Operation ID

Selby on the Bay participates in “Operation ID,” a program that involves using an engraver to etch your driver’s license number onto your valuables, or photographing them in order to assist police with locating your belongings if they are ever stolen. You will receive two Operation ID stickers to place on doors or windows of your house to let others know you participate in this program.  To borrow an engraver, or for more information, call Beth Livingston at 410-798-9474.

Thank You for Your Support 
Although dues are no longer required for SCA membership, many residents choose to financially support the SCA and its efforts.  Donations help to offset the costs of maintaining community property, and cover some administrative costs.  Please consider a donation so that you may continue to enjoy all our community has to offer, and send it to:  SCA, PO Box 599, Mayo, MD 21106.

Anne Arundel County Police Report 
Selby on the Bay
If any community resident is having a problem on his or her street, please call Dennis Gheen at 301-261-7021 and report it to him as well as to the police.  Mr. Gheen will discuss the problem with you and keep a record of it to be compiled in a report reviewed by the county police so that problem areas in the community are addressed.  Additionally, the Southern District County Police has an officer available to answer questions and concerns by any resident through the Police and Communities Together (P.A.C.T.) program, whose goal is to build a working partnership between the citizens of Anne Arundel County and the police department to improve our quality of life.  Please contact Officer Shawkey at 410-222-1961.

[image: image3.png]



Important Contacts:

· Beach Parking Stickers and Boat Ramp Keys:  Dennis Gheen 301-261-7021, or Ed Robey 410-798-6105 (stickers only)        

       All Selby residents and property owners must display a Selby parking sticker on their cars to park at the beach.  Cars parked at the Clubhouse or boat ramp without a red sticker will be towed!

· SCA By-laws:  Evelyn Gingell 410-798-1719 (hard copy) or moser@comcast.net (electronic copy) 

· SCA President: Ed Robey 410-798-6105
· Selby Athletic Association:  Martin O’Callaghan 410-798-0204 or president@selbyaa.org. 
       Donations to the SAA are tax deductible.
BayWinds Editors: 
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410-798-5050 or Hyla876@aol.com
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